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Our Ref: 4038_P0235_02 

 
Department for Business, Energy & Industrial Strategy 
1 Victoria Street 
London 
SW1H 0ET 

Dear , 

S. 36C of the Electricity Act 1989 and S. 90(2ZA) of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990.
Application to vary S. 36 consent and deemed permission for the Heckington Fen Wind Park, 
Heckington Fen, near East Heckington.  

Pursuant to section 36C of the Electricity Act 1989 (the 1989 Act) and section 90(2ZA) of the Town 
and Country Planning Act 1990 (the 1990 Act), Ecotricity (Next Generation) Ltd (the applicant), is 
seeking a variation of consent granted under section 36 of the 1989 Act (the existing consent), and a 
variation of the accompanying section 90 direction for deemed planning permission (the existing 
deemed permission).  

Variation Application of 2 February 2018 

Following our application on 2 February 2018, the Department for Business, Energy & Industrial 
Strategy (DBEIS) responded by letter dated 23 February 2018 to inform the Applicant that the 
Secretary of State concluded that the variation application did not currently meet the requirements 
of Regulation 4 of the Electricity Generating Stations (Variations of Consents) (England and Wales) 
Regulations 2013.  

DBEIS has sought clarification on the detail of the environmental information already submitted as 
part of the application, and queried what information is being relied on by the applicant.  

In particular, DBEIS referred the Applicant to The Electricity Works (Environmental Impact 
Assessment)(England and Wales) Regulations 2017 (“the 2017 EIA Regulations) and the 
requirements of the 2017 EIA Regulations which should be included in the EIA Report, where not 
already provided as part of the environmental information already submitted.  

Despite the variation application proposed consisting only of a change in timescale rather than the 
physical characteristics of the consented development, the applicant acknowledges that an 
addendum to the 2011 Environmental Statement (now referred to as an Environmental Report as 
stipulated by the 2017 EIA Regulations) is appropriate as part of the variation application. 






